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September 10, 2019 
 

 
 TO: Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Lewis T. Broschard III, Fire Chief 
 
 RE: Update on Fire Station Construction Projects 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Fire Station 16 – Lafayette 
The grand opening ceremony was held yesterday.  Final punch list items are being 
addressed, and the crews have begun moving in.  Engine 16 should be operating from 
its new home within a few days.   
 
 
Fire Station 70 – San Pablo  
Construction is proceeding.  The site was excavated in order to treat and condition the 
soil.  The building pad has been laid out.  Compaction is underway, and the 
underground utilities are being laid out.  We expect to be “vertical” within a few months. 
 
 
Fire Station 9 – Pacheco and Fire Station 86 – Bay Point  
The planning reviews have been completed, and we are working to address any issues 
identified during planning.  We have completed some value engineering in order to 
reduce construction costs.  The architect is now developing construction drawings.   
 
In the coming months, the Fire District will begin the financial planning for construction 
financing.  After financing options have been identified, we will bring a recommendation 
to the Board.   
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